December 8th, 1927. Sir Robert Falconer, K.C.M.G., President, University of Toronto. Toronto, Ont. My dear Sir Robert :-The members of the Arts Undergraduate Society of McGill University are very desirous of having you as their guest at their Annual Dinner, which takes place some time in February. I do hope, Sir Robert, that you will be able to say yes to them. Of course, they would be pleased to pay your travelling expenses and I should be delighted to have you stay with me while here. You haven't been in Montreal for some time and I think you had better come. Yours faithfully,